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January 16, 2015

Heather Spitzberg

Director, Environmental Analysis Unit

NYS Homes & Community Renewal

38-40 State Street

Albany, NY 12207
Dear Ms. Spitzberg:

This letter is to inform you that the Planning Commission of the City of Oneonta has declared itself lead agency for a proposed housing development project which will consist of a 40 unit Senior Housing apartment house and two 4 unit townhouses. Your agency has been identified as a potentially “interested agency” for the purposes of the environmental impact review that the City is conducting pursuant to the State Environmental Quality Review Act.  Please be advised that the project developer is Housing Visions of Syracuse NY and that they have retained Passero Associates of Rochester NY to provide engineering services.

For your information we have enclosed Part 1 of the Long Environmental Assessment Form submitted as part of the site plan review. Also enclosed is a site map of the location.

We request that the Environmental Analysis Unit, NYS Homes & Community Renewal

provide any comments it may have regarding this Project on or before February 15, 2015.  

If you have any questions, I can be reached at 607-432-6450.
Sincerely,

Douglas Kendall
City Clerk
Enclosures
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